
M-99 Road Construction
Windsor Township, Eaton County 
Delhi Township, Ingham County 

April - November 2025

What Is Being Done?
Starting this spring, the Michigan Department of 
Transportation (MDOT) will be completing road 
improvements and rebuilding on M-99 from Holt 
Highway to Edgewood Boulevard in Ingham and 
Eaton counties. The construction phase for this 
project is expected to be finished by November.

How Will Traffic Be Affected?
Pre-stage work includes tree clearing, temporary 
widening, crossover installation, and installation of 
storm sewer crossings. Traffic will be maintained via 
single-lane closures.
•	 Stage 1: Rebuilding the northbound lanes and 

installing the new northbound shoulder. Traffic 
will be maintained on the 
southbound through-lanes 
and center turn lane.

•	 Stage 2: Rebuilding the 
southbound lanes and 
installing the new southbound 
shoulder. Traffic will be 
maintained on the rebuilt 
northbound through-lanes 
and existing center turn lane.

•	 Stage 3: Rebuilding the center turn lane. 
The center turn lane along with the inside 
northbound and southbound through-lanes 
will be closed. Traffic will be maintained on the 
rebuilt outside northbound through-lane and 
outside southbound through-lane. The dedicated 
left-turn lanes will be open at major intersections.

•	 Stage 4: Placing the asphalt top course on M-99 
lanes and approaches, including all permanent 
pavement markings. Traffic will be maintained via 
single-lane closures.

As part of stages 1 and 2, intersection approaches 
to M-99 will need to be closed for rebuilding. That 
approach rebuilding will occur in halves, with 
approaches on the east side of M-99 being built in 
Stage 1 and the west side approaches in Stage 2.

Project limits of road 
improvements and 
rebuilding on M-99

Project Limits
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For More Information:
Call or email the MDOT Lansing Transportation Service Center at 517-335-3754 or  

MDOT-LansingTSC@Michigan.gov. For project updates, go to www.Michigan.gov/Drive.

Individuals with disabilities may contact the Michigan Department of Transportation’s (MDOT) ADA coordinator to request 
an alternative format to these materials. Please visit www.Michigan.gov/ADA for a list of state ADA coordinators.
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